Minutes

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting Thursday, June 13th, 2013, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson

9:00 to 11:00 am

Present: Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Dick Wright

Public Works: none

Members of the Public: Mike Berry, Istar Holliday, El-Jay Hansson, Hans Hansson

Public Comment: Request from Istar Holliday for signage on Willow Road warning of areas with limited sight distance. Also a request to reinstall speed limit signs on Willow Road.

Request from El-Jay Hansson to address sight distance problem at Winterhaven and SR 1. The proposed industrial development at that location is going to make the problem more sever. Perhaps the developer could be required to install acceleration lanes on SR 1.

Mike Berry indicated that the attorney for the Viva Neighborhood is of the opinion that the Nursery Operators are acting outside of the scope of Title 22.

Old Business

New Business

Reorganization of Traffic and Circulation Committee.

- 1) Dick Wright suggests that a registered letter be sent to the CTAC Representative asking him to attend our meetings. He also suggested another contact with the District 4 Supervisor. It was pointed out that with a long waiting list this has become hard to do.
- 2) Istar Holliday suggests a letter to the Director of Public Works addressing our issues and who made this reference and decision.
- 3) Clyde Cruise suggests that it be determined how SLOCOG's CTAC Representative was given the authority to be the channel to Public Works since SLOCOG is an agency separate from the County. this was never done under the previous CTAC Representative.
- 4) Clyde Cruise recommended contacting Dave Flynn and determine who made the request to deny Public Works representatives to the Traffic and Circulation Committee.
- 5) It was decided to convey our transportation needs and requests for information through the SCAC to the Board of Supervisors. The following is a list to be considered at the next SCAC meeting:
 - Excessive vegetation South of Shiffrar on Division needs to be removed it is becoming a hazard to vehicles trying to turn onto Division.
 - b. A request was made for parking limitations on Tefft in front of McDonald's to eliminate long-term car-for-sale parking. What is the status of this request?
 - c. A request to change the stop signs to yield signs on the Black Lake Canyon Drive at the traffic circle in Knollwood has been made. Is there any progress on this request.
 - d. A request for flashing signal light at Willow and Thompson has been made. Is there any progress on this request.

- e. A request for *Not a Through Road* sign on Honey Grove Lane at Storey has been made. Is there any progress on this request.
- f. A new request for signage on Willow Road warning of areas with limited sight distance.
- g. A new request to reinstall the speed limit signs on Willow Road.
- h. A new request to address sight distance problem at Winterhaven and SR 1. The proposed industrial development at that location is going to make the problem more sever. Perhaps the developer could be required to install acceleration lanes on SR 1.
- i. What is the status of the Highway 101 corridor study for the segment between Los Berros Road and the Santa Maria River Bridge?

Next Meeting July 11th, 2013